
 

 

Proposal for unnamed road  

Four properties lining an unnamed road off the South Gippsland Highway, Leongatha have 

been causing confusion for the public and emergency services. 

Currently the properties are addressed to the South Gippsland Highway, when in reality they 

should belong to the unnamed road.  

South Gippsland Shire Council has since moved forward with the request for a new road 

name, with Avery Lane passing the required compliancy checks. 

The suggested name would be in recognition of local Harry Avery, a local butcher who owned 

the land of the old ‘Drive In’ adjacent to the unnamed road, following approval from the local 

historical society and affected property owners.  

Close consultation using surveys and consideration for the affected property owners was 

undertaken.  

South Gippsland Mayor Councillor Lorraine Brunt said that the project was a perfect 

opportunity for the community to put forward any suggestions and work collaboratively with 

Council.  

“Public safety is paramount. This unnamed road will be officially named and registered, thus 

ensuring emergency services can locate all properties on this road. 

“There were no objections received in response to the public notice,” said the Mayor. 

 

For more information about the affected road and properties please visit: 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au  
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For media enquiries, please contact the Communications team on 5662 9200 
South Gippsland Shire Council, 9 Smith St. (Private Bag 4), Leongatha 3953 

communications@southgippsland.vic.gov.au 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au 
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